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We kick off the new year with Student Council President, Paxton Ballard ’20
as our cover artist. This honor student keeps busy with his studies and
Student Council activities in addition to playing for the Saint Paul’s 2019
State Champion Lacrosse team. Paxton enjoys his work as an on-campus
barrister for the new PJ’s coffee shop located on the first floor of Benilde Hall.
Upon completion of his college education, Paxton hopes to follow in his
father’s footsteps as an entrepreneur.

It’s Friday Night Live! Join us for our Celebrity Dinner event on Friday, March
13th. Click here for more details.

ALUMNI MEETING and President’s Assembly, March 17, 2020. Breakfast
will be provided in the cafeteria at 7:00 am in conjunction with a General
Alumni Meeting. The President's Assembly will begin at approximately 8:10
and conclude at 8:40. A campus tour will follow the assembly for those
interested. Please RSVP to Al Nastasi aln@stpauls.com by Friday, March 13 for
purposes of catering and seating.

SAVE THE DATE for the eleventh Alumni Crawfish Cookoff. Saturday, April
4, 2020.

Saint Paul Our Patron...Pray For Us =


https://www.stpauls.com/support/events/celebrity-waiters-dinner/
mailto:aln@stpauls.com

Abunni’ News

Gentlemen and members of the Saint Paul’s community,

It has truly been a pleasure visiting with so many alumni throughout the admissions season, the holidays
and recent events. I sincerely hope that your start of 2020 has been an exceptional one and that it
provides you with many opportunities to stay connected to Saint Paul’s.

Where Are You Now? And How Are You Doing? — We are most appreciative of and interested in hearing
from you. Please send updates including collegiate and professional achievements, marriage and birth

announcements, and other noteworthy information to aln@stpauls.com.

Further, the Contact Directory Update continues to be utilized on a regular basis. Many thanks to those
who have updated, and please encourage your classmates to do the same.

Finally, in keeping with the Lasallian mission and spirit, our goal is for Saint Paul’s School to continue to
remain accessible and affordable to all of the young men in our community who desire the same quality
education and experience that we received while continuing to improve upon our physical plant, broaden
our curriculum and provide our faculty with the necessary resources. The Annual Fund, described by
local expert Frank Donaldson as, “the single most important Development Process that a Catholic
institution could ever do” is critical to the success of the mission, and alumni support and engagement
play a vital role. This year’s appeal began in August of 2019, and most of you should have received a
pledge card in the mail at the end of last year. We are sincerely grateful to those who have contributed
thus far and appreciate the consideration of support for those who have not consistently followed the
Annual Fund initiative. Please make note of the graphic on page 9 which illustrates a comparison from
last year and need for support.

Should you have any questions about any alumni activities or the role of alumni support in our Annual

Fund, please do not hesitate to contact me. If you are interested in supporting at this time, here is a link
for your convenience.

For the Strength of the Wolf is the Pack!

Al Nastasi ’91
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Alumni Profile

Jimmy Brown ‘10

Education: Bachelor of
Science in Marketing
from University of New
Orleans

Occupation: Licensed
Personal and
Commercial Insurance
Producer

What do you value most about your Saint Paul’s education and experience?
My favorite memory was actually Senior Retreat. The bonds that we had forged
over the course of our time at Saint Paul’s were significantly strengthened. It was
an opportunity to get to learn more about my brothers and what it means to
actually be a part of that brotherhood.

What is your favorite memory at Saint Paul’s? My favorite memory is that
Saint Paul’s has given me lifelong friends and the camaraderie established with
the younger and older students.

What advice would you give to current students or young alumni? I would
advise current students to take advantage of all that Saint Paul’s has to offer.
Saint Paul’s has all the tools necessary for each young man to create his own life
the way he wants to live it. Being engaged in the culture of the school and its
mission is critical in carving your path.

Why do you continue to support the Saint Paul’s mission? I continue to
support Saint Paul’s because it has helped me so much in my own life and has
undoubtedly impacted the lives of everyone who has graduated from there. Itis
a pillar in our community that continues to teach young men how to be pillars
in their community.

Why would you encourage young men to consider attending Saint Paul’s?

I would encourage young men to consider going to Saint Paul’s because it goes
beyond just academic excellence. It gives a sense of belonging that can’t be found
elsewhere. The relationships that are formed during your time there will be with
you throughout your life.

What would you describe as your greatest takeaway from Saint Paul’s?
My greatest takeaway from St. Paul’s would be to live a life of service and

integrity.

Is there anything you would do differently with your Saint Paul’s experience
if given the opportunity to go back in time? Given the opportunity to go
back, I would be more active in the various social clubs and groups that are

offered.

Page 4



Alumni Christmas on Columbia |

The sixth Christmas on Columbia reunion was held on Thursday, December
26%. Graduates from both Saint Paul’s and Saint Scholastica flocked to the
Columbia Street Tap Room and Seiler Bar for their annual get together. The

party was very well attended by both young and old and food and drinks were
provided.

Pictured at left L-R are:
Kenny Derks ‘86,
Eddie Maestri ‘70, St.
Tammnay Parish
President Mike Cooper
71, and Finley Fraser
71.

At right L-R are: Steve Stokes ‘80, Hyatt
Hood ‘84, John Smiley ‘80, Lance
Fitzpatrick 77.

Pictured at left L-R are: Michael
Jennings, Topher Douglas, and
Brandon Walther, all from the class
of 2013.
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Alumni Trivia Night |

On Friday, December 20, our traditional Trivia Night — Christmas Edition certainly did not disappoint.
Several teams comprised of our brightest alumni, including many college students home for the break and
a few of our more seasoned alumni, competed for Saint Paul's swag and ultimate bragging rights. Many
thanks to host Andrew Dart ‘03 and to all the participants for attending a truly entertaining evening.
Winners are as follows: first place - Jackson Gold '19, Max Gold '15, and Hunter Simonson '15; second
place - Ryan Flood '17, Will Murphy '17, and Trey Braud '16; and third place - Ray Stratton '15, Michael
Brands '15, Ben Toups '15, and Matthew Baldone '15. Pictured above seated L-R are: Ruston Keller '17,
Ben Kenney '14, Andrew Dart '03, Ryan Flood '17, Oliver Sibley '17, Hunter Simonson '15, Peter Olsen
'16, Andrew Mercante '16, and JB Broussard '16. Standing L to R are: John Keller '80, Roger Keller '89,
Ryan Keller '15. Greg Keller '97, Matthew Algero '19, Andrew Moore '19, John Kenney '12, Thomas
Domingues '12, Cameron Vidal '18, Reagan Hill '17, David Durand '12, Trey Braud '16, Will Murphy
'17, Ben Toups '15, Jackson Gold '19, Michael Brands '15, Matthew Baldone '15, Ray Stratton '15, Max
Gold '15, Sam Brown '16, and Colin Hoy '16.
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Alumni Basketball Night

On Saturday, December 14 following
the conclusion of the annual Gene
Bennett Classic Basketball
Tournament, many Wolves delayed
their attendance to their Christmas
parties and displayed their skills in
the Alumni Basketball Game. In a
highly contested and competitive
game, the Blue team pulled off the
victory by a close margin. Many
thanks to Coach Dale and the
basketball program for their support
of the event and to all involved in the

evening. Mark your calendar as next year's date has already been set for Wednesday November 25, 2020,
once again in conjunction with the Gene Bennett Classic which will be held during Thanksgiving week.
Pictured above L-R are: John Keller '80, Ryan Miranda '07, Quinn Strahl '12, Marc Robertson '12,
Jackson Fos '12, Domnic Davenport '16, Burak Kandil '16, Skyler Herbet '16, Steven Hammond '15,
Sam Gartmann '16, Oliver Guice '16, Kris Brumfield '12

15 Year Reunion — Class of 2004

On Saturday, December 28,
the Class of 2014 gathered
for a memorable evening
and 5 year Reunion at the
Columbia Street Rock N
Blues. Following an
exciting Peach Bowl and an

associated slight adjustment
to the start of their

event, the new alums
gathered to catch up on
their time after Saint Paul's
and to further enhance the
brotherhood with stories

Front Row L-R: David Conroy, Garrett Johannsen, Justin Marcello, Austin
George, Tyler St. Phillip, William O' Rourke, Patrick Danner, and Nick Sibley. from the past and hopes for
Middle Row L-R: Ben Kenney, Ian Conroy, John Larson, D.J. Dipol, Wyatt Lang,  the future.

Shane Jones, Preston Kennedy, Zach Buster, Jacob McWilliams, Cody Despointes,

Nick Lacoste, Peter Yager, Peter Westervelt, and William Gement. Back Row L-R:

Kevin Durr, Paul Tilly, Christian Ingram, Parker Jaquillard, and Reid Michealis.
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Alumni News

John d’Hemecourt ‘96 - John was recently the recipient of the Medical Director’s Award for the fourth
quarter given by the St. Tammany Quality Network, a division of St. Tammany Parish Hospital. He was
given the award for his involvement with participating in the development and implementation of the
screening tool for high risk patients that go for elective hip and knee surgery. John is a board-certified
anesthesiologist and is the Clinical Head for Total Anesthesia Care at STHS. See article.

Robert Byrne '01 — Robert and his wife Barbara welcomed Xavier Andreas Byrne to their family on October
19th, 2019. They reside in Houston, Texas.

Gary Cavalier ’15 — Gary graduated from the University of Louisiana Lafayette in Industrial Technology.

Trey Klechak "15 — Trey received a Bachelor of Arts degree in International Politics and Law from LSU. He
will be moving to Denver to start work as an Architectural Consultant.

*Agriculture: Zachary Davis '15 and Sam Moore '15
*Business: David Davenport '14, Sam Pearce '14, Shelby Stumpff '15, and Tate Wade '14

*Engineering: Christian Bartlett '15, Ernie Jilek '15, Connor Lyons '15, Jackson Murrell '14, and
Brent Stokes '14

*Human Sciences & Education: Chase Cochran '15 & Byron Morgan '15
*Humanities & Social Sciences: Michael Curry '14

*Science: Jacob Authement '15, Bram Love '15, and Cullen Lagasse '15

*Business: Kannon Otillio '13
*History: William Munn '15
*Industrial Technology: Parker Richerson '14

*Marketing: William Saucier '15

Page 8


http://www.stph.org/News/STQNAnnounces2019FourthQuarterMedicalDirectorsAward

700

600

500

400

300

200

100

—

2018

2019

m All Donors (includes alumni)

Alumni Donors



https://www.stpauls.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/FINAL-PROOF-WEB.pdf
https://www.stpauls.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/FINAL-PROOF-WEB.pdf
https://www.stpauls.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/FINAL-PROOF-WEB.pdf
https://www.stpauls.com/support/donate-now/

Rise Up ‘O Men of God

On December 31, 2019, our oldest living alumnus, Mr. Frank Lawrence Lombardo,
class of 1937, entered into eternal rest with our heavenly father just 10 days shy of
reaching the 100 year milestone. Frank was always and remained an ardent Saint Paul's
supporter, consistently enjoying our monthly newsletter, regularly donating to our annual
fund and maintaining a frequent correspondence with us through his own efforts or that
of his family.

Tuesday, October 13, 2015, marked a truly special occasion as the students and faculty

of Saint Paul's were greatly enriched by an assembly held in honor of Mr. Lombardo during Founder's
Week. The audience was treated to a Brother Ray led PowerPoint presentation highlighting Saint Paul’s
in the 1930’ including photos of the many sports teams in which Mr. Lombardo participated, his actual
report card, and wonderful comments from the Brothers during his time here. Further, Mr. Lombardo
addressed the students while beaming with appreciation and respect for Saint Paul’s, and he encouraged
them to “get all of the education they can.”

He then experienced a campus tour most notably remarking on the turf field, La Salle Hall, and the
original gymnasium (in which he actually played) giving detail of the layout of the building during his
time here. We remain most appreciative of the time spent with Mr. Frank and his family and cherish the
video footage captured from his address. See video and obituary.

You are 100 (%) in our books, Mr. Frank. Thank you for your love of Saint Paul’s School, your service
to our community and country during WW II, and for your unconditional Wolf Pride.

by Al Nastasi 91

M. Ron Blereau ‘60
Mr. Paul McWilliams *72, uncle of Kennon McWilliams '95 and
Jay Kasischke ‘04 and great uncle of Jacob '14, David '19, Michael '23,
John 24, and Hayden '23 McWilliams as well as
Cooper 21 and Camden 22 Cantrelle
Mrs. Beckey Vincent, mother in law of faculty member Gerald Ancar
and grandmother of Elias Ancar '24
Mr. Gerald Reed, Jr., grandfather of faculty member Ryan Spencer '01,
Gerry Reed 111 '01, and Owen Mendes '22
Mrs. Andreé Planche, mother of Judge August “AJ” Hand 79 and
grandmother of Nico ‘18 and Avan Walters 21
Mr. Andrew “Andy” Englande III, father of Alex Englande '20
Mr. Charles Marion Hughes, grandfather of Trey '17 and Grant '18 Hughes
Mr. Ralph "Rip" Maurice Simon, grandfather of Jack Hanks '20
Mr. Kenneth Lea, grandfather of Darrin '20 and Brian '22 Lea

Mr. Jeffery Mark "Jeff" Ehlinger, grandfather of Jeffrey "Jack" Ehlinger '23
Mrs. Grace Wilson, great-grandmother of Luke 21 and Reece '24 Beckendorf

 y Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them.
> May they rest in peace! Amen! Page 10
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https://www.dignitymemorial.com/obituaries/new-orleans-la/frank-lombardo-8982405
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The senior retreat has long stood as a testament to the brotherhood, connections, and history of Saint
Paul’s School. Deeply shrouded in mystery and held in secrecy by the administration and former students
alike, senior retreat has been a topic that is often off limits until it finally approaches during the first week
of January. On January 8th, 198 seniors and teachers from a wide range of departments loaded onto buses
for their trip to the Wesley Center in Woodsworth, Louisiana. Faculty and staff for the event included:
Luke Barwick, Barrett Baumgartner, Br. Ken Boesch, Liz Brett, Andrew Dart, Mimi Monteiro, Rachel
Peak, Lee Pierre, Matt Pinero, Ann Pressley, Jeff Ramon, Paul Scoriels, and Emilie Travers. Along with
beautiful weather, the students entered into a senior ceremony that stretched back years before their
arrival.

The very core of the retreat is the small group setting. Randomly selected and extending across various
clubs, classes, and sports, these groups are a real smattering of the culture and diversity of Saint Paul’s.
Teachers and faculty that have been instrumental in the seniors’ journey through the school and have
been with them for almost all five years lead the student groups. While most retreats focus on only
religion or faith in students’ lives, this retreat is more of an opportunity to look inward. Students spend
time exploring their history and legacy at Saint Paul’s as well as their personal lives and plans.

The blessed retreat cross is a
cherished item from the retreat.

Pictured at right are seniors, Jarrett Meibaum,
Alex Martrand, Brady Loisel, Nick Wright,
Michael Valliant, and Bronson May proudly

wearing their crosses.

> Saint John Baptist de La Salle ...Pray For Us =



Second Quarter Honor Roll Breakfasts ____S"J

Honor Roll Breakfasts at Saint Paul’s is a long standing tradition dating back to 1989
when Brother Ray Bulliard began the first breakfast. For the second quarter recipients,
the breakfasts were held on January 21-23 and January 27 and 29 and breakfast was
provided by Mr. Rick Gonzalez of Chick-fil-A on Hwy 190 in Covington. Chicken and
sausage biscuits were consumed along with orange juice, coffee and water. On
Wednesday, January 29, the seniors gathered in the cafeteria honoring them for their
accomplishments. Traditionally for this breakfast, a member of Saint Paul’s Renaissance
Board, speaks to the students about what to look forward to when they leave Saint
Paul’s School. Mrs. Danielle Lavie, Development Director, introduced special guest Mr.
John Dubreuil, longtime Board member and father of Jack ’15 and Walker ’22. Mr.
Dubreuil encouraged seniors 1) to thank their parents for choosing to send them to
Saint Paul’s; 2) to be thankful that Saint Paul’s teaches how to have a relationship with
God in your daily life; and 3) to understand that those that have been given so much in
life, a nice home to live in and a wonderful education, are expected to be the best they
can be.

At left, Renaissance Board member, John Dubreuil,
enlightens the seniors and their parents with his
words of wisdom.

chicken biscuits and fruit.

At left, Sophomore Kyle Kersker enjoys
celebrating his honor roll status with his
mom, Lindsay.
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Above, Pre-freshmen Brogan McGough and his
mom Elizabeth, left, and Phoenix Bigler and his
mom, Kim, look forward to their breakfast of




Celebrity Dinner — Celebrating 20 Years! Friday, March 13 |

Celebrity Dinner is the ONLY event that funds our Renaissance Program!
The Renaissance Program helps fund non-athletic activities at Saint Paul’s.
Students are able to enjoy activities such as: Pre-freshmen Etiquette Class,
Life Skills Class for Seniors, Honor Roll Breakfasts, Robotics competitions
and field trips, and Wolves on Wheels competitions. Faculty and staff
benefit from continuing education with proceeds from our dinner event.
Renaissance also makes a contribution to our Tuition Assistance program

for those in need.

Each year, the Renaissance Board selects a general theme for the event.
Each table of guests selects their own idea pertaining to that theme, decorates their table, and typically
attend in costume. Awards are given for the top 3 decorations and costumes. This year’s theme is “I'T’s

Friday Night Live!”. Interested in more information about our Renaissance Program and Board? Click
HERE.

We sell tables of ten! Sometimes business owners will purchase a table and
invite guests. Other times, 5 couples will get together and purchase a table. Also, individual tickets may
be purchased and you will assigned a table.

too! Awards are given for Best Costume, Best Decorated, People’s Choice table, and
Top Table Participation. Voting takes place for the People’s Choice of favorite ‘all around’ table of guests.
Votes cost $1 and are available for purchase before and during the event. In addition, any Live Auction
items purchased by a guest at the waiter’s table will contribute to the Top Table proceeds.

Each table seats 10 guests and sponsorships are available. Seating is
limited. Click HERE to reserve a table. For more information, contact the Development Office at 985-
892-3200 ext 1970.

Last year’s theme was “Flashback to the 70’s”.
The night was very festive and we raised over

$70,000!
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Louisiana Philharmonic Orchestra |

The Louisiana Philharmonic Orchestra graced Saint Paul’s with two joy filled concerts on Tuesday,
January 21% in the Briggs Assembly Center. For the 10:30 performance a number of elementary and
middle schools both public and private attended the performance geared to middle school students. At
noon, the Briggs was filled with the students and faculty of Saint Paul’s. The opening piece, The William
Tell Overture by Rossini, was immediately recognized by everyone in the room. Brother Raymond
Bulliard, FSC, President of Saint Paul’s uses this music at President’s Assemblies when he reports on the
victories and accomplishments of the Cross Country Team. The concert continued with some basic
instruction about the definition and arrangement of an orchestra, a musical group that includes a string
section. The musicians demonstrated the variety of sounds, the placement and, sizes of the various types
of instruments, strings, woodwinds, percussion, and brass. The program continued with Sergei Prokofiev’s
“Montagues and Capulets” from his work Romeo and Juliet. Another familiar musical selection was
Gustav Holst’s “Mars, The Bringer of War” from his work the Planets. Students learned that classical
works usually have four movements and the movements can be compared to the chapters of a book. The
musical adventure brightened the day of both students and faculty and increased everyone’s knowledge
and appreciation of classical music. Additional works in the concert were: Corelli Concerto No. 6, Fanfare
from La Peri, and Tchaik 4, movements 3 and 4. by Karen Hebert

W

The LPO entertained the student body in the Briggs Assembly Center.
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Maich for Those Who Can’t |

_ Every year, hundreds of thousands of people gather in Washington D.C. to
MARCH FOR keep pro-life feelings alive in the U.S. and to continue fighting for all women

who are reluctant about keeping their unborn child. During the week of
January 20, approximately 630 high school students from the Archdiocese of
New Orleans travelled by bus to Washington D.C. to participate in the March

For Life 2020. Saint Paul’s School was represented with thirty-six students,
2020 twenty-two travelled with Saint Paul’s chaperones and another fourteen
travelled with Mary Queen of Peace Catholic Church.
During the week, the students attended the Geaux Forth Louisiana Right to
pesigionks Life Rally held at the Warner Theater where multiple abortion survivors and

it e victims gave speeches. Facts about abortion were introduced during the rally
Wiy Wabarch | Marchforlif.org
including how many are performed per day by state and region and the

different procedures used to end an innocent child’s life. This rally was an essential part of the pilgrimage
as it prepared the students to stand up for what they believe in even through controversy.

On Friday, the day of the March, United States President Donald Trump gave an address making this the
first time a sitting president has made an appearance at the March for Life. In his address, the President
acknowledged “the tens of thousands of high school and college students” in attendance and called them
“the heart of the March for Life.” See complete Paper Wolf article.  See Clarion Herald article.

CIE i Bah & |

@ =Tt

G o 5
A o) s

ol

| All Saint Paul’s students are pictured in front
3| of the Basilica of the Immaculate
Conception in Washington D.C. Students
included: Justin Baham, Rhett Barker, Blake
Bollinger, Beau Booth, Connor Braswell,
Connor Camp, Caden Chitwood, Cole

1 Chitwood, Christian Cowley, Callan
Danenhower, Cameron Darr, Max del Rio,
Anthony Elwell, Caleb Frost, Philip Garcia,

Jacob Harris, Charles Hoy, Patrick Kilgore, Christian Kramer, Andrew Lacoste, Garrett Lauterbach, Cole Leyrer, Ian
McCarthy, Michael McWilliams, Scott Montreuil, Trey Paine, Devin Power, Adam Philippe, Sergio Romero, Gavin
Sabathier, Mason Schwall, Adam Seiden, Sebastian Sequeira, Trey Smith, Tyler Tran, and Daniel Wayert.
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Speech and Debate Club

On January 17-18, senior Hal Fox traveled to Lafayette where he U
participated in the Speech and Debate Tournament at St. Thomas More i
high school. Hal won third place in Extemporaneous Speaking, while S e
also advancing to the quarterfinals in Advanced Lincoln Douglas debate.
Perhaps more important than what occurred during the debate is what
occurred after it. A man named Kevin from Lafayette came up to Hal

after the awards ceremony and introduced himself as an alumnus of Saint
Paul’s. He greeted Hal as a family member and said how much Saint
Paul’s meant to him during the days it had boarding students and how he
feels kinship with all alumni. It was very powerful to see how strong the
connection was between this man and Hal and it speaks to the sense of
community that is shared by all Saint Paul’s alumni.

by Shawn Mullet 92

Speech and Debate Moderator

Soccer

Saint Paul’s Varsity Soccer Coach, Sean Moser, has received the 2018-19 South
Section Boys Soccer Coach of the Year award for his work. Alabama, Florida,
Georgia, Louisiana, Mississippi, North and South Carolina and Tennessee compose
the South district. This award is based on performance for 2018-19 school year,
lifetime school and community involvement, and coaching philosophy. The
Louisiana High School Athletic Association nominated Sean for this award and the
N\ award is presented by the National Federation of State High School Associations.

In addition to the recognition as the Section Coach of the Year, Moser has
received national acclaim. He was awarded the 2019 Boys Winter Region Coach

of the Year Award for Parochial/Private Schools on Friday, January 17, 2020 at the 73" United States
Soccer Coaches Convention in Baltimore, Maryland. The National Chair of the United Soccer Coaches, ]J.
Kevin Denson, made the announcement earlier in the year.

This is Moser’s eleventh season as head coach of the Wolves, and during this time the team has

competed in nine state finals, beginning with an appearance in 2011. Moser has been widely recognized
for his coaching acumen with a number of awards including: two Sectional Coach of the Year titles,
District, Metro, and State Coach of the Year Awards. His outstanding record at Saint Paul’s is 289-23-17.
Under Moser’s direction the Wolves have won six of the last nine state titles.

by Karen Hebert

Page 16



Wrestling — District Champs and Senior Night! |

Pictured above L-R are seniors: Matthew Gros, Sam Avenel,
Ben Davidson, Evan Ulfers, and Cole Ulfers.

Senior Basketball Night |

Saint Paul’s Varsity Basketball Wolves
took time on Friday, January 17% to
show their appreciation to the senior
members of the team and their
families. During the break between the
Junior Varsity and Varsity games, the
seniors were recognized for their
continued hard work and dedication to
their sport. Each senior was
accompanied by parents who were also
recognized for their dedication to both
their son’s athletic career and the Saint
Paul’s Basketball Program. Each of the
seniors presented their mother with the
traditional yellow rose.

|
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On Wednesday, January 22, the Saint Paul’s
Weresting Team competed against Covington
High for the District Championship. Before
the meet, which saw the Wolves post a
dominant 69-9 win over the Lions, the team
| recognized their five outstanding seniors and
their parents for their commitment and
dedication to the program.

by Matt Pinero
Werestling Head Coach

0/ . ST PALS (\’\\ N
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Seniors and parents pictured at the event are: Isiah and Janine Phillips; Josh, Christopher and Heather
Jones; Alex and Lori Englade; Collin, Kelly and Jay Murray; Matthew, Heather and David Mahoney;
Michael, Bonnie, and Mike Lucio. Dylan Dimitrios is also a senior on the Wolves basketball team but

was unable to attend due to illness.
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Athletic Signing |

Saint Paul's Senior, Wayne Galloway,
signed a scholarship to play football at
the University of Richmond in
Richmond, Virginia. Wayne was a four
year starter for the Wolves, a two-time 1st
Team All District Defensive Back
Selection, and an All St. Tammany Parish
Selection his Junior Year. He served as
Team Captain his senior year and was
named 5A academic all-state. Wayne is
pictured at the signing ceremony with his
parents, Richard Galloway, and Melinda
Ensley.

The Bowling Wolves participated in
their season opener with a competition
against Archbishop Hannan High
School on Monday January 13. The
Wolves, with only five bowlers took on
Hannan with a full squad of six. Even
though the team bowled shorthanded,
they convincingly defeated Hannan with
a score of 23-4.

The team was lead by Sophomore
Jack Bertucci who threw a 625 Series
with scores of 237, 169, and
219. Other contributors were
sophomore Kasey Gottschalk ,171, and

Trystan Melerine, 149. Two first year Pictured above L-R are: Kasey Gottschalk, Jack Bertucci, Jared
bowlers, Matthew Barber, 181, and Harmon, Matthew Barber, Trystan Melerine, and Kaiden
Kaiden Klebba, 175, bowled personal Klebba. Not pictured is Samuel Drez.
best scores helping the wolves win.

by Coach Peter Bertucci
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Directed by Gordon Carmadelle
Musical Direction by Jonathan Sturcken

CManeh 5-74, 2020
MARIAN PLAYERS THEATER- ST PAUL'S SCHOOL Wednesday, March 18,2020

a g0 : ‘ 6:30 pm
Briggs Assembly Center

$23 per person
Dinner provided by Keith Young's Steakhouse

Check-in time begins at 5:30 pm
Photos may be taken from 5:30 pm - 6:30 pm and after dinner

Please arrive on fime to be seated before
the prayer service begins at 6:30 pm

*Sunday dress attire is recommended
Dinner s for currently enrolled students and their Mothers. Registration deadline is February 21,

We have imited capacity and may not be able to accommodate late registrations.
Questions regarding reservations can be emailed to tracishaw@charter.net.

Please join us for supper in honor of dads.

FATHER-SON SUPPER

The Dads’ Club would like to invite all students
and dads to the Briggs Assembly Center on

SATURDAY, MARCH 1™ AT 5:00 PM

Tickets MUST be purchased in advance. Return form below with
a check for $20 per person to Mrs. Claire by March 2nd!



https://www.stpauls.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/01/SPS-MotherSonDinnerInvite.pdf
https://www.stpauls.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/01/SPS_2020_BBQ.pdf
https://www.stpauls.com/student-life/summer-camp/
https://www.stpauls.com/student-life/summer-camp/

Saint Paul’s Story |

A historical account of the 100 years of Lasallian Education at Saint
Paul’s School and has been written. Volume I was originally written in
1968 to celebrate fifty years and Volume II continues the story to 2018.
From Br. Nilammon Laurent, FSC, the first Christian Brother President,
to the seventeenth Christian Brother President, Br. Ray Bulliard, FSC,
this story chronicles the history of the school. From fifty-seven students
to over 850 students, from the first newspaper, the St. Paul’s Paper to the
current student news, The Paper Wolf, and from a school with four
sports teams, basketball, baseball, football, and track, to a school with

fifteen teams, Saint Paul’s remains to be a “good place to grow up”! Order & 'SP
"“:::mz L Simoneaun.
your copy today! ey
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I Easy Ways to Give Back! I

**** Box Tops — New Way to Participate! Box Tops for Education is one of America’s largest school earnings
loyalty programs. Schools can use Box Tops Cash to purchase whatever it needs. Download the APP, Sign in
picking St. Paul’s School as your school, complete the profile, and scan your receipt.

AmazonSmile allows you to purchase items from Amazon.com and a portion of your purchase will be donated to
the non profit of your choice. Please use this LINK and Saint Paul’s School will receive these donations.

Office Depot will donate 5% of your qualifying purchase back to Saint Paul’s School. At checkout, give the cashier
number 70041640 and we will receive the donation. Can’t remember the number ? Just ask the cashier to look up
the school code for Saint Paul’s School in Covington and they can apply the purchase.

TORS)
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amazon: i

The Strength of the
Wolf is the Pack

Wolf Tracks is a publication of The Saint Paul’s School in

Covington, Louisiana, a Lasallian Catholic school for boys,
- grades 8-12.

Publisher: Danielle Pilié Lavie

development@stpauls.com
985-892-3200 ext 1270

Contributors: Peter Bertucci, Brother Ray Bulliard, FSC,

Karen Hebert, Joey Michel, Mimi Monteiro, Shawn Mullet,
Al Nastasi, Matt Pinero.

Live Jesus in Our Hearts... Forever.


mailto:development@stpauls.com
https://smile.amazon.com/?ie=UTF8&ein=58-1638895&ref_=smi_ext_ch_58-1638895_cl&ref_=smi_ext_ch_58-1638895_dl
https://www.stpauls.com/about-us/saint-pauls-story/
https://www.stpauls.com/about-us/saint-pauls-story/

